## **Dawn Paton**

From:

**Rob Smith** 

Sent:

11 August 2017 08:40

To:

Planning

Subject:

FW: discharge of noise conditions for phase 4 Woodsmith Mine Potash project

Please log in for 2017/0400/cvc thanks

Rob

Rob Smith Senior Minerals Planner

North York Moors National Park Authority The Old Vicarage Bondgate Helmsley York YO62 5BP



From: Ailish Lilley

Sent: 10 August 2017 17:52

To: Rob Smith

Cc: Jonathan Bramley; Julie Peirson

Subject: FW: discharge of noise conditions for phase 4 Woodsmith Mine Potash project

Hi Rob

I think as a result of last week's meeting we have further clarity on the attenuation measures proposed at the site, and their commitment to comply with planning and noise conditions. I feel that any future submissions should be more specific on the measures that they have tried to adopt and those that are likely to be tweaked onsite. This would give us greater confidence that best practicable means was being used. I note that residents' concerns regarding noise are minimal and welcome the public relations measures to keep the residents informed appear to be effective.

On the basis of the above and the already submitted report I have no objections to the discharge of the noise and vibration conditions for phase 4.

I would however like to note that the soon to be submitted environmental permit application to the Environment Agency will need to contain noise control measures for the permitted activities.

## Regards

Ailish Lilley
Environmental Health Officer
Commercial Regulation
Environmental Services
Scarborough Borough Council
Town Hall
St Nicholas Street
Scarborough
YO11 2HG

From: Ailish Lilley

Sent: 21 July 2017 17:01

To: 'Rob Smith'

Cc: 'alasdair.baxter@rhdhv.com'; 'nicholas.fry@rhdhv.com'

Subject: discharge of noise conditions for phase 4 Woodsmith Mine Potash project

## Hi Rob

My comment relating to this phase as discussed with you have been highlighted on the copy. In general terms I have no concerns about discharge of this condition, provided we can get some clarity on the assumptions made, and that we can have a discussion about the lessons learned from the existing noise monitoring(which I have yet to receive).

Regards

Ailish Lilley
Environmental Health Officer
Commercial Regulation
Environmental Services
Scarborough Borough Council
Town Hall
St Nicholas Street
Scarborough
YO11 2HG



## DISCLAIMER

This email (and any files transmitted with it) may contain confidential or privileged information and is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken is prohibited and may be unlawful - you should therefore return the email to the sender and delete it from your system.

Any opinions expressed are those of the author of the email, and do not necessarily reflect those of Scarborough Borough Council.

Please note: Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of electronic communications.

This email has been checked for the presence of computer viruses, but please rely on your own virus-checking procedures.